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On 16 September 2021, the European Parliament (EP) took a significant stand against the 
lack of accountability and lack of progress in the Lebanese investigation into the 4 August 
2020 Beirut explosion, by passing a Resolution on the situation in Lebanon. 
 
The explosion killed more than 200 people and wounded more than 7,000, when a 
proportion of 2,750 tonnes of ammonium nitrate stored in a port warehouse exploded. The 
explosion also damaged 77,000 apartments, displacing 300,000 people. The aftershocks of 
the explosion have been considerable and worsened the existing economic crisis in 
Lebanon, with COVID-19 further compounding poverty and food insecurity. 
 
LAW has been working tirelessly with the victims of the Beirut explosion to secure justice, 
highlighting the extensive shortcomings of the Lebanese investigation, and its questionable 
independence and impartiality, with high level officials including ministers, continuing to 
evade the investigation by claiming immunity.  
 
The first of two reports published by LAW on the Beirut explosion called for an independent 
international UN fact finding mission in November 2020. These calls were reiterated in August 
2021, in a report published on the first anniversary of the Beirut explosion, and in response 
to the failure of the Lebanese authorities to meet their duties and obligations.  
 
The Resolution echoes LAW’s recommendation and calls “for an independent international 
fact- finding mission to Lebanon to investigate the Beirut explosion within the framework of 
the UN.” 
 

“The European Parliament Resolution is a significant step towards securing justice for the 
thousands of victims of the explosion and the failure of the Lebanese government to hold those 
in power responsible and accountable, despite mounting evidence implicating high level 
officials,” said Antonia Mulvey, LAW’s Executive Director. “LAW has been working 
continuously with the explosion’s victims and survivors, and has carried out extensive 
investigations. We stand ready to support an independent fact finding missing in any way we 
can.”  
 
This important step follows the release of a joint letter on 15 September 2021, co-signed by 
victims of the Beirut explosion, LAW and Human Rights Watch among others, calling upon the 
UN Human Rights Council to establish a fact-finding mission. 
 
LAW is now urging the UN and member states to move forward, by passing a UN Human 
Rights Council resolution, appointing a team of investigators as soon as possible.  
 
For media enquiries please contact LAW Head of Advocacy, Delphine Valette, on 
valette@legalactionworldwide.org.  

https://www.europarl.europa.eu/doceo/document/TA-9-2021-0394_EN.pdf
https://www.legalactionworldwide.org/wp-content/uploads/REPORT-ON-BEHALF-OF-VICTIMS_compressed.pdf
http://www.legalactionworldwide.org/wp-content/uploads/2021-REPORT-4-August-Beirut-Explosion_The-Lebanese-Legal-System-Continues-to-Fail-Victims-A-Year-Later.pdf
http://www.legalactionworldwide.org/wp-content/uploads/Sept15_Joint-letter-to-HRC-on-Beirut-Blast2.pdf
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